
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
President’s Cabinet Action Notes 

June 10, 2025 
 
1. Cabinet reviewed and commented on the following standing items: 

a. Marketing and Public Affairs provided the following updates: 
• Marketing and Public Affairs are prioritizing announcements, social media posts, and 

press releases related to Commencement activities. Marketing created a social 
media campaign featuring our graduating students. 

• A mass casualty incident drill was held on campus on Friday, June 6th. The drill 
included student participants from the Paramedic, EMT, Nursing, Respiratory 
Therapy, Psychiatric Technician, and Language programs. These programs include 
dealing with emergency situations in their curriculum. 

b. Cabinet approved the following positions to proceed with recruitment: 
• Accompanist 
Cabinet approved the Request to Fill Log for the following positions: 
• Director, Deaf and Hard of Hearing Services 
• Student Services Program Specialist II (Dual Enrollment) 

 
2. Adrienne Price joined Cabinet to discuss the Title V Developing Hispanic Institutions 

Program application through the Department of Education, which is due on July 3rd. 
While we do not qualify for either of the competitive preference priorities: 1) rural 
applicants or 2) new potential grantees, we will submit an application that meets the 
priority of expanding access to distance education and work-based learning. Adrienne 
will complete the application materials and submit the application by the deadline. 

 
3. Rosa Royce joined Cabinet to discuss the proposed 2025-26 tentative budget that will 

be included in the June 25, 2025, Board Meeting agenda for consideration of approval. 
 

4. Cabinet discussed the Chancellor’s Office Memo, Standardized Attendance Accounting 
Regulations Updates, which provides additional clarification guidance on upcoming 
regulations that alter how districts calculate full-time equivalent students (FTES) for 
credit courses. The updated regulations require that districts transition beginning in 
2026-27; however, an additional year of flexibility has been provided, and beginning in 
2027-28, all districts must abide by the new regulations. 
 

5. The proposed 2026-27 Academic Calendar was reviewed and discussed, and there 
were no recommended changes. 
 

6. Cabinet discussed the recommendation from the OCELOT task force to not renew the 
contract. The OCELOT chatbot function on the website has not functioned as promised 
and has limited utilization by students. Cabinet agreed with the recommendation of the 
task force, and the contract will not be renewed. 

 

Dr. Martha Garcia 
President/CEO 

https://www.mtsac.edu/president/cabinet-notes/2024-25/06-june/1b_1_SS_RTF_Accompanist_Music-Cabinet_Approved.pdf
https://www.mtsac.edu/president/cabinet-notes/2024-25/06-june/1b_2_SS_PC_Cover_Page_61025-Signed.pdf
https://www.mtsac.edu/president/cabinet-notes/2024-25/06-june/1b_3_SS_RTF_DHH_Director_52025MC-Cabinet_Approved-Signed.pdf
https://www.mtsac.edu/president/cabinet-notes/2024-25/06-june/1b_4_SS_Dual_Enrollment_Student_Services_Program_Specialist_RTF-Cabinet_Approved-Signed.pdf
https://www.mtsac.edu/president/cabinet-notes/2024-25/06-june/4_FS_25-04-standardized-attendence-accounting-updated-guidance.pdf
https://www.mtsac.edu/president/cabinet-notes/2024-25/06-june/4_FS_25-04-standardized-attendence-accounting-updated-guidance.pdf

